
LegCo delegation continues duty visit
to Japan (with photos)

The following is issued on behalf of the Legislative Council Secretariat:
 
     The Legislative Council (LegCo) delegation led by the President of
LegCo, Mr Andrew Leung, continued its duty visit to Japan today (December
23).
 
     The delegation met with various departments of the Japanese government.
During the meeting with the Minister of Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries
of Japan, Mr Taku Eto, Members mentioned that Hong Kong was Japan's second
largest export market for agricultural and fisheries products and food, and
Hong Kong citizens have high standards for food safety. Members further
learnt about the measures put in place by Japanese authorities to ensure the
safety of exported agricultural and fisheries products.
 
     The delegation also met with State Minister for Foreign Affairs of
Japan, Mr Hisayuki Fujii. Members said that with the implementation of the
Safeguarding National Security Ordinance this year, the Hong Kong society has
become safer and more stable, enabling better protection to foreign
investors, including Japanese businesses operating in Hong Kong. The
delegation also welcomes the Ministry for Foreign Affairs to visit Hong Kong
to understand the actual situation in the city.
 
     During the meeting with the Vice-Minister for International Affairs at
the Ministry of Economy, Trade and Industry, Mr Takehiko Matsuo, both sides
exchanged views on bilateral economic and trade co-operation, innovation and
technology, and regional development, etc. Members emphasised that Hong
Kong's early accession to the Regional Comprehensive Economic Partnership
(RCEP) will contribute to regional economic development and achieve a
mutually beneficial outcome.
 
     In the afternoon, the delegation visited the National Diet of Japan,
where they toured the buildings of the House of Representatives and the House
of Councillors, and met with representatives from both Houses. During the
meeting with the Vice-President of the House of Councillors, Mr Hiroyuki
Nagahama, both sides exchanged views on areas such as enhancing dialogues
between Hong Kong and Japan, and food safety. The delegation also sought
Japan's support for Hong Kong's accession to RCEP, which would enable Hong
Kong to play a greater role in regional economic development.
 
     Afterwards, the delegation met with the Vice Speaker of the House of
Representatives, Mr Koichiro Gemba. They discussed how to promote Hong Kong's
strengths to local community through Japan's business and political sectors,
including the attractiveness of Hong Kong's tourism and being the world's
freest economy. Both sides look forward to a closer relationship between the
Hong Kong and Japanese parliaments through the exchange.
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     The delegation also met with the chairman of the Japan-Hong Kong
Parliamentarians Caucus, Ms Hanako Jimi, a Member of the House of
Councillors, to discuss parliamentary work and further promote exchanges
between Japan and Hong Kong.
 
     The delegation took the opportunity to meet with the Japanese business
community. While visiting Toyosu Market in the morning, Members exchanged
views with several wholesalers and learnt that Hong Kong was one of their
important export destinations. Noting the proposed food market for imported
fresh food in this year's Policy Address as a new initiative under the
Airport City project, the delegation opined that Hong Kong can learn from the
operation of Toyusu Market and its ancillary facilities for attracting
tourists, so as to realise "tourism is everywhere" in Hong Kong.
 
     Meanwhile, when meeting with the Japan Business Federation, an
organisation comprising of local companies, both sides explored how Hong Kong
could assist Japanese enterprises in seeking opportunities in the Mainland
China market.
 
     In the evening, the delegation called on the Chinese Ambassador to
Japan, Mr Wu Jianghao. They discussed how Hong Kong should leverage its
strength under "one country, two systems" to deepen economic and people-to-
people exchanges with Japan. The delegation also expressed gratitude to the
Ambassador for providing assistance to the duty visit.
 
     The delegation will conclude the duty visit in Japan and return to Hong
Kong tomorrow (December 24) morning.
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